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MINUTES

February 9, 2012
6:00 P.M.

City Hall Parks, Recreation and Community Services Large Conference Room
members present:
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Dyane Sonier
Joseph McDonnell


Kristi McFarlin

Paula Scott
















CALL TO ORDER 

Jaymes Dudding called the meeting to order at 6: 01 p.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Jaymes Dudding asked if there was a motion to approve the minutes of January 12, 2012.  Krysia Napiorkowski motioned for approval.  Seconded by Paula Scott.  There was no discussion among the members.





The motion passed by a vote 5 for and none against.





Yes:  Dudding, Napiorkowski, McDonnell, McFarlin, Scott




No:  None




Absent:  None
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC (3 MINUTES EACH)
John Hunt, former RRAC Commissioner visited the group.  He asked whether or not the $50 million dollar bond passed for the Rio Rancho Public School District and/or the $2 million dollar mil-levy had any allocation for art since it was a public project.  Dyane and Jay indicated that since it was not State or City raised capital funds (where those two entities had legislation allocating 1% for arts) that the RRPS District would have to allocate the funds and staff did not believe the District had such guiding legislation at this time, but staff will look into this.
PRESENTATIONS

1. Pat Socci, resident and former Board Member of the North Hills Property Association provided a presentation on the tree trunk sculptures located on 17th Ave. in the North Hills neighborhood.  She provided a history of how seven dead trees limbs were removed and the trunks carved by artist Chad Haspell with funds provided privately by Ms. Socci herself.  The NHPOA Board did not accept responsibility for maintenance and protection of the sculptures and they have provided a letter giving Ms. Socci “ownership” of the art so that she may relocate or do otherwise with them.  Ms. Socci asked the RRAC if they, on behalf of the City were interested in adding the sculptures to the City’s art inventory before she takes them down and sells them individually.  She also liked the idea of relocating the sculptures to parks or school campuses.  The price she had in mind was what she spent (as provided on a copy of the artist’s invoice) of $4,800.  

Jay Hart said he will bring the issue up to the City Manager, and will recommend it to him.  Jay also said they could be removed from the median and mounted on metal “posts” where they could be better protected from vandalism.  The group discussed relocating them to the new Gateway Park that will have the RRAC-supported “floodwall artwork” with native animals displayed, and this artwork to expand that theme.  The RRAC will discuss this item and any possible recommendation to the City at the next meeting.  The group realized they may need to partner with a non-profit to raise funds to move the sculptures from the median as the City will not use public funds in the privately maintained right-of-way and due to other issues with the medians in that neighborhood.  Paula said it may be possible to raise funds through the RRAA even if they are not an official 501(c )3.
2. Joseph McDonnell, newly appointed RRAC Commissioner, was introduced to the other Commissioners.

3.
Jonas Ohrberg presented the “Art in the Park” program continuation to the group.  He provided a brief 


history from a recreation programming point of view and said that the Parks, Recreation and 




Community Services Department would continue the program, requesting support in “getting the word 


out” from the Commission.  The 2012 event series is planned for Haynes Park on June 10th, July 8th, 


August 12th and 26th from 3:00 until 8:00 p.m.  The event will still overlap with the Music in the Park 


event.  The registration fee will be $25.  The group discussed how the addition of food vendors and 


other approaches could be used to improve the event.  The City will explore the option of reducing the 


fee and trying to keep the event going and building upon it going forward.

REPORTS

1. UNM Art Project:  Jaymes Dudding informed the group that the contract was almost signed and the press release was in the works.  Dyane said she will make sure that the funding souce (higher education tax/fund) is clearly stated in the press release to educate the Council and public about where the funds came from (not the general fund).  
2. HP Art Project:  Dyane Sonier informed the group that there were no changes since the last meeting report.
3. SSCAFCA/Gateway Flood Wall project:  Jay Hart briefly explained that the artist has plans to install the artwork between March 14th and the 24th, 2012.
4. Update on Revenue Opportunity for Board Through the Bravo Awards Model: Paula Scott said she will resend her 2011 report to the RRAC for the new members.  She gave a brief description of the nomination process and judging criteria for the Tucson Pima Art Council’s Lumies Ceremony as well.  She would like to have two other people to participate on a subcommittee to determine award categories and criteria.  Joseph and Jaymes both volunteered to be on the subcommittee.
DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION

1. 2012 Priority Activities, Goals and Objectives
Jaymes Dudding reviewed the handout Dyane had provided at the previous meeting.  The group decided that five priority projects would help them achieve their previously adopted goals and objectives.  The Five Priority Projects will be:  Art Collection (including the artwork presented by Pat Socci); Youth Program/Guest Artists (as the Youth Film Festival); Community Arts Awards (Like the Bravos Awards); Policies and Procedures (Completion of templates, etc.); and Public Awareness.
The addition of Public Awareness was proposed by Paula Scott, and she recommended starting with the Governing Body – each month giving a 3 minute update during the public comment section of their agenda.
John Hunt asked the current Commissioners if the Delma Petrullo Memorial Park was still somewhere in the RRAC’s priorities.  Jaymes said it is still, and will remain on the long-term list, it just lacked funding.  Jay Hart said it may take the Commission making a specific request of Council to get adequate funding.

Adoption of Five 2012 Priority Projects:


Paula Scott made a motion to adopt the Five Priority Projects as discussed above.  Kristi McFarlin seconded.  There was no additional discussion by the Commission.


The motion passed by a vote 5 for and none against.





Yes:  Dudding, Napirokowski, McDonnell, McFarlin, Scott





No:  None




Absent:  None

2. Commission’s Subcommittees and Their Membership.   
Jaymes Dudding reviewed the list of subcommittees, which closely reflected the Priority Projects.  The subcommittees can include other volunteers and additional members can be appointed by the Commission if necessary.
At this time there is a subcommittee for the Bravos-type awards which includes Paula, James and Joseph.  There is a subcommittee for the Youth Program (Film Festival) which includes Kristi, Krysia and John Hunt (member of the public); Paula will spearhead the Public Awareness efforts with Council, but all Commissioners will be expected to participate throughout the year; Policies and Procedures does not have any Commissioners specifically volunteering for that subcommittee yet; and all RRAC members will take part in addressing the City’s Art Collection.

The group then discussed the Film Festival in greater detail.  Kristi informed the group of how she spoke with the Directors with Premier Cinemas.  They want to have a power point for what the RRAC is proposing for spring 2013, so they can share it with their corporate office as needed.  Kristy will work with Krysia to produce the power point.  Kristi said she looked at as many other festivals as she could find on-line in the state, and none appear to focus on youth.  

Paula informed the group of a mini-film festival on March 27th at 6:30 p.m. at the Esther Bone Library, she also described other festivals she has been to.  

Kristi described how a spring festival could work best with students’ completion of their projects and the slow season for the movie theater.  Jaymes suggested that 7 of the 14 theaters at the new theater could be reserved for the festival for a week.  
Krysia said she met with Joe Schwad with CNM’s AT Program and he is excited.  He wrote a letter to two other faculty members to get them on board.  She will meet with them the following week to determine what options they have and how they can help.

John Hunt said he is working with a non-profit in California that is holding a festival on-line.  He asked if the group has a theme/focus.  He has worked on film festivals before and would like to volunteer to help.  Kristi said at this time there isn’t a focus, the festival would tie in to their student projects. John recommended making it a state-wide festival and to have different categories in order to fill up a program for the event. 

Paula asked the subcommittee to make sure that independent teens (non-structured classes, home-school, etc) be engaged and allowed to make submissions as well.

OTHER BUSINESS
Joseph McDonnell handed out his suggestions for commission priorities to the group – including:  coffee table book, Passion Play, Expose Yourself to Art, Fear No Art, Rio Rancho Will Be Closed, Electronic Signs, Studio Tours, Groupon/Connections.
Kristi said in a festival or “Art Attack” event, it would be nice to have kids creating art with chalk on basket ball courts, etc.
ADJOURNMENT

Jaymes Dudding made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Paula Scott seconded.  There were no comments from the Commission.
There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 8:18 P.M. 

APPROVED THIS 8th DAY OF MARCH, 2012











______________________________










Jaymes Dudding, Chairperson
ATTEST:

_______________________________  

Dyane Sonier, Resource Development Manager
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